
Term  TWO      Week  Four 27 May 2022 

Uniform/ Stationary Shop hours: (8.30am-9.30am)  

Hello to our parents, caregivers, whanau  and students. 

Talofa i o tatou matua, tagata e tausia i tatou, whanau ma tamaiti aoga. 

Next week we are looking forward to celebrating Samoan Language Week with our students. 

O le vaiaso a sau o loo matou tulimatai atu ai i le faamanatuina o le vaiaso o le gagana Samoa faatasi ma a 

matou tamaiti aoga. 

Tuesday Evening Class Zoom Sessions 

Thank you to all the parents and caregivers who participated in the ‘Class Zoom Sessions’ with their child’s 

teacher.  While numbers were limited in most classes, the classroom teachers were very thankful to the parents 

and caregivers who did join.  The teachers appreciated the opportunity to reconnect and re-engage with our 

families and enjoyed receiving feedback and being able to answer questions related to learning.  As we continue 

to deal with the restriction related to COVID-19 Orange, we will continue to look at various ways to communicate 

with our OIS families and community. 

Technology Zoom Session 

Our Technology Team will be doing their ‘Technology Zoom Session’ on Thursday 2 June 2022 at 7.00pm.  This is 

an opportunity for our technology team to share what exciting things your child will be experiencing in Visual Arts, 

Science and Digital Technology.  Join the technology team next Thursday using this link:  https://

us02web.zoom.us/j/81522655164?pwd=cEt3ajVNeWZodzhObzhoa2p1OTZ3Zz09 

Girls Soccer 

Congratulations to our Year 7 and 8 girls football teams for their outstanding achievements at the South West 

Zone football tournament. We are very excited to be the Year 8 champions and Year 7 runners up at this 

tournament.  Thank you to the coaches (Mrs. Bailey and Miss Jacinto) and the students for their commitment to 

their trainings during breaks and after school.  Your hard work and commitment has certainly been rewarded.  

Thank you to all other staff for the support.  We wish the Year 8 girls team all the best at their upcoming AAIMS 

Interzone Football tournament in a few weeks time, which will be a massive challenge against the other 8 zone 

champions. 

Rugby Team 

We were very excited to send our three rugby teams on a ‘Rugby Day Experience’ on Wednesday.  Our Open Girls, 

Under 55kg Boys and Open Boys teams went to Sky City to view and participate in the ’All Black Experience’ 

presentation.  Followed by an afternoon training session run by Auckland Rugby Delivery Lead South at Carlton 

Rugby at Cornwall Park.  Thank you to Sky City and ARU for providing these opportunities for our students. 

Teacher Only Day 

On Friday 3 June 2022 we will be having our first Otahuhu Kahui Ako Teacher Only Day.  The Otahuhu Kahui Ako is 

made up of Pasifika Advance Secondary School, Otahuhu Primary, Otahuhu Intermediate, Otahuhu College, 

Mount Richmond School and Panama Road School.  All schools will be involved in the Otahuhu Kahui Ako day 

focusing on our Kahui Ako achievement objectives for all Otahuhu schools.  This means that Otahuhu 

Intermediate School will be closed for instruction next Friday.       

 

Thank you for your ongoing support with your child's learning and involvement at OIS. 

Faafetai atu mo lau lagolago faifai pea i le aoaoina ma le aafia ai o lau tama i le OIS. 

 

Have a fantastic weekend. 

Fai se faaiuga matagofie o le vaiaso. 

 

Leadership Team 
Brent Woods, Grace Gemmell & Lorraine King 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81522655164?pwd=cEt3ajVNeWZodzhObzhoa2p1OTZ3Zz09
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All Blacks Experience 


